
Pamela Martin 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Cc: 
Subject: 

Morgan Lesov < . > 
October 24, 2019 10:39 AM 
Victoria Mayor and Council 
Public Hearings 
1025-1031 Johnson & 1050 Yates 

Dear Mayor and council, 

I am writing in support of the above project. I have lived in Harris Green for more than a decade and have watched my 
neighbourhood grow and change from mostly unoccupied, with zero life on the street at night into a vibrant, bustling area. 
I love to see more students, young couples, and diverse families moving into this area and this can only happen with the 
introduction of multi family residential buildings. The opening, over the past year, of buildings like the Legato, the 989 and 
1008 Pandora, with Save On Foods, have all served to enhance the street presence. More people out walking their dogs 
at night has also helped me feel safer while I walk mine! 

Having worked with Jawl Developments in the past, I can attest to their commitment to quality architecture in Victoria. 
This is a local development team that has a proven track record for delivering successful projects. 

I am surprised there is so much controversy surrounding a project that will only enhance the Harris Green neighbourhood. 
We are in a housing crisis and this can only be solved by affordable housing, which the first phase of this project will 
provide, and additional housing inventory, provided in the latter phases. 

Also, as a resident in the immediate vicinity of this project, I am not at all concerned about firehall noise. The current 
firehall is only one block further away from this proposed location and I don't anticipate the sirens to be any louder than 
they currently are. 

I sincerely hope that you will approve this project - density helps bring residents and life to the downtown core! 

Thank you for your time, 

Morgan Lesov 
960 Yates Street 



703 -1090 Johnson Street, Victoria, BC VBV 083 

Mayor and Council I City of Victoria 
1 Centennial Square 
Victoria, BC V8W 1P6 

March 29, 2018 

Hello, 

I live in a condo (owned) located at 1090 Johnson Street. Would someone please explain the 
rationale behind moving Fire Hall No. 1 from its current location at 1234 Yates Street, and to the 
1000 block of Johnson, which is such a high-density residential area? 

Living conditions are almost unbearable in downtown Victoria now, particularly in the Johnson 
and Pandora areas between Douglas and Cook. Construction projects everywhere, homeless 
people (I am sure that I don't need to break the effects of this down), open drug use, higher 
rates of break-ins and thefts, noise. Constant. Unrelenting. Noise. Relocating the fire station 
from where it is currently situated (across from a school that is empty 17 hours of the day and 2 
months of the year) to a location that will impact hundreds of people defies all logic. We already 
experience a noise impact from the fire station in its current location. I accept this, as we do 
need emergency services. However, if you relocate this to the 1000 block on Johnson, the 
sound from the sirens will reverberate between the buildings every single time a call for a fire 
truck (or ambulance if it is added) is dispatched from that location, because there is nowhere for 
the sound to be scattered. 

Specifically, in your 'Committee of the Whole Report' dated March 8th, 2018 from Susanne 
Thompson and Paul Bruce, it was indicated, "Exiting on Johnson allows fire apparatus to 
continue north or south on Cook, which is an improvement from the current site where going 
against traffic on Yates is sometimes necessary." How many times has this actually been 
necessary (traveling east on Yates), and why wouldn't the fire trucks travel west on Yates to 
Ormond and then travel east on Fort Street? Even so, the trucks would only need to exit and 
turn the corner to get to Camosun (which would then connect them to Johnson), and Ormond if 
the trucks were dispatched to a location south from there. Many of these streets have trees, 
which would buffer and scatter the sound. 

The plan also includes the potential to add BC Ambulance to this location. I don't understand 
why it would be considered necessary to have the two services in the same 
location. You are subjecting the many residents that live in those buildings to a lot of noise every 
single time there is a fire or ambulance dispatch. On the weeks that the social assistance 
cheques are issued the effect would be increased because of the upturn in demand. 

This new location must not go ahead. This might be the cheapest option that has been brought 
forward thus far, but it isn't the best. The residents on Johnson need to be part of this discussion 
not excluded. 

Thank you, 
Shelly Urquhart 



Causeway Restaurants Ltd 
812 Wharf 
Victoria, BC 

VBW 1T3 
October 24, 2019 

Lisa Helps and Council 
City Of Victoria 
1 Centennial Square 
Victoria BC V8W 1P6 

RE: Support for 1025 Johnson Street Rezoning Application 

Dear Lisa Helps and Council: 

As the Owner/Operator of the Milestone's Restaurant in the Inner Harbour, I would like to provide 
my support for the rezoning application of 1025 Johnson Street. By increasing the density, to allow 
for a multifaceted housing and commercial complex into the downtown area. This will be 
instrumental in maintaining the vitality and culture that is synonymous with Victoria. The additional 
housing would provide much needed options for people who work in the downtown area, like most 
of our> 200 employees. 

Should you require any further information, please do not hesitate to contact me ) 

Sincerely, 

/ 1~ 
.• I 



Pamela Martin 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

Victoria Mayor and Council 
October 24, 2019 9:06 AM 
Public Hearings 
FW: 1025 Johnson Street 

From: Justine Sader < _ > 
Sent: October 23, 2019 4:50 PM 
To: Victoria Mayor and Council <mayorandcouncil@victoria.ca> 
Subject: 1025 Johnson Street 

Mayor and Council, 

I have reviewed the application for 1025 Johnson Street, going to Public Hearing tomorrow evening, October 
24th, and I support this project being approved. I believe that the City would benefit greatly from this type of 
mixed use development being approved. 

Justine Sader 

506-646 Michigan Street 



Pamela Martin 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

Victoria Mayor and Council 
October 23, 2019 2:38 PM 
Public Hearings 
FW: 1025 Johnson Street 

From: Karia Rosenberg < . > 
Sent: October 23, 2019 2:37 PM 
To: Victoria Mayor and Council <mayorandcouncil@victoria.ca> 
Subject: 1025 Johnson Street 

Mayor Helps and Council, 

I have finally had a chance to review the application for the development proposal at 1025 Johnson Street, and I am 
greatly in favor of this application being approved at the council meeting on October 24th· 

This application seems to address many important goals that the City has laid out. The contribution of 130 affordable 
rental homes, in partnership with Pacific Housing, is immense. This provides much needed rental stock to the City's 
supply. As well, the fixed price nature of the Firehall is a very important matter for City taxpayers as it eliminates the risk 
that has troubled past capital projects that the City has taken on. 

I believe that the entire site proposal is a massive improvement to the current use on the property, and I fully support 
the proposal being approved. 

Thank you for your time. 

Karia Rosenberg 

1033 Cook Street 



Pamela Martin 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

Victoria Mayor and Council 
October 24, 2019 11 :27 AM 
Public Hearings 
FW: 1025-1031 Johnson & 1050 Yates 

-----Orig in al Message----- 
From: Morgan Lesov < . > 
Sent: October 24, 2019 10:39 AM 
To: Victoria Mayor and Council <mayorandcouncil@victoria.ca> 
Cc: Public Hearings <PublicHearings@victoria.ca> 
Subject: 1025-1031 Johnson & 1050 Yates 

Dear Mayor and council, 

I am writing in support of the above project. I have lived in Harris Green for more than a decade and have watched my 
neighbourhood grow and change from mostly unoccupied, with zero life on the street at night into a vibrant, bustling area. 
I love to see more students, young couples, and diverse families moving into this area and this can only happen with the 
introduction of multi family residential buildings. The opening, over the past year, of buildings like the Legato, the 989 and 
1008 Pandora, with Save On Foods, have all served to enhance the street presence. More people out walking their dogs 
at night has also helped me feel safer while I walk mine! 

Having worked with Jawl Developments in the past, I can attest to their commitment to quality architecture in Victoria. 
This is a local development team that has a proven track record for delivering successful projects. 

I am surprised there is so much controversy surrounding a project that will only enhance the Harris Green neighbourhood. 
We are in a housing crisis and this can only be solved by affordable housing, which the first phase of this project will 
provide, and additional housing inventory, provided in the latter phases. 

Also, as a resident in the immediate vicinity of this project, I am not at all concerned about firehall noise. The current 
firehall is only one block further away from this proposed location and I don't anticipate the sirens to be any louder than 
they currently are. 

I sincerely hope that you will approve this project - density helps bring residents and life to the downtown core! 

Thank you for your time, 

Morgan Lesov 
960 Yates Street 



Pamela Martin 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

Victoria Mayor and Council 
October 23, 2019 12:39 PM 
Public Hearings 
FW: Firehall development application 

From: Andy Wachtel < > 
Sent: October 23, 2019 11:36 AM 
To: Victoria Mayor and Council <mayorandcouncil@victoria.ca> 
Subject: Firehall development application 

Re: New Firehall at Johnson and Cook 

Dear Mayor & Council, 

I understand Council's desire to move forward with a new firehall and combine that with other emergency services and 
some non-market housing. I leave to others the question of whether the proposed design is suitable and what 
challenges it poses in that location. 

I understand Council's desire to negotiate a fixed price for this building to avoid the political risks that over-runs 
represent in the wake of the Blue Bridge replacement. However, I believe that this concern has translated into a deal 
with adverse long term consequences for the development process. 

The developer proposed transferring some additional "unused" density to the other lots in the land assembly. This 
would constitute an overall up-zoning and permit the future development of large towers on Cook and Yates. 

My concern is that this arrangement, which goes well beyond the firehall itself, confers very considerable benefits on 
the developer, lacks transparency because the cost of these benefits is not treated as part of the price of the firehall, 
and puts City Council in a position where it has closed the opportunity to exercise its mandated responsibilities to judge 
future developments on their own merits. And that also tramples on citizen's rights because it would largely eliminate 
the opportunity for genuine public consultation when the rest of the property is eventually developed, as most or all of 
the developer's needs would already have been achieved in the up-zoning. 

I urge City Council to find a way to avoid the worst impacts of this kind of development precedent. 

Andy Wachtel 

737 Humboldt Street 

 



Pamela Martin 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

Victoria Mayor and Council 
October 24, 2019 2:40 PM 
Public Hearings 
FW: Johnson I Cook I Yates - Response to Late ORA October 22nd Letter 

From: David Jawl <  
Sent: October 24, 20191:54 PM 
To: Victoria Mayor and Council <mayorandcouncil@victoria.ca>; Legislative Services email 
<LegislativeServices@victoria.ca>; Public Hearings <PublicHearings@victoria.ca> 
Cc: Elizabeth Jawl < i >; Mike Jawl < >; Elizabeth Jawl 

> 
Subject: Johnson I Cook I Yates - Response to Late ORA October 22nd Letter 

Dear Mayor and Council, 

We are writing to you at this late hour because we feel compelled to respond to the inaccuracies and 
mischaracterizations contained in the above referenced letter, received the day prior to the scheduled public hearing. 

As an overarching comment, we strongly disagree with the suggestion that City staff has acted in an unethical manner or 
a manner which manipulates City policy to the benefit of the property owner. The City has very competent planning staff 
with the requisite experience and training to interpret and apply City policy. In our experience, they do so consistently 
across applications and engage experts, including lawyers and land economists, to provide additional advice where 
required. 

Council and the public should be aware of the following information and context: 

1. 43% of the subject site is Zoned R-48, not 1/3. This fact has been communicated to the ORA on numerous 
occasions and is readily available through the application materials and other publicly available information. 

2. The DRA's position on the application of the R-48 Zone is new and unique to this development. The two most 
recent examples of development on lands zoned R-48 Zone, being Chard's Yates on Yates, and Cox Development's 
989 Johnson both achieved densities significantly in excess of those directed by the OCP and received letters of 
support from the ORA. The assertion that densities in excess of the OCP maximums cannot be achieved within 
the confines of the existing zoning and policy is not correct and this fact has been confirmed by our professional 
architect team and City staff. The interpretation of the R48 zone in this application was consistent with the 
interpretation of the zone in both those prior applications. 

3. This application is not proposing a density transfer between unrelated properties. We own all the lands and they 
are all connected to each other. Furthermore, the OCP encourages the logical assembly of development sites 
that enable the best realization of permitted development potential for the area. This approach is not 
unprecedented, as density has been distributed in connection with other comprehensive development 
applications in the City (Hudson Place, Dockside and Capital Park). Lastly, the approval of this distribution is at 
Council's discretion. 



4. The assertion that the density proposed by this application was "locked in" is false. This has been communicated 
to the ORA on multiple occasions by both our group and the City. This is clear on the face of the Purchase and 
Sale Agreement obtained by the ORA which clearly states that the approval of any zoning bylaws are entirely 
within the City's discretion and that the Purchase and Sale Agreement does not obligate the City to approve the 
zoning. This application has followed typical rezoning procedures, and we have worked very hard to put forward 
an application that we feel is supportable without consideration of the public safety building. 

5. The presentation of a shadow analysis is not a requirement of a CALUC meeting, however, it was included in the 
application materials that are readily available to the ORA. Additionally, we have held over 6 meetings with the 
Residents Association, two of which occurred at our architect's office and at any time they could have requested 
clarification or additional information and we would have provided a more in depth analysis. We also conducted 
a wind analysis which was requested by a community member. That report is included in your package. 

6. During our pre-application community consultation process, the request for a reduction in density only came from 
the ORA Land Use Committee members. That request was not supported with any sound rationale as to how it 
would improve the development, and as such, a reduction in density has not been accommodated in our 
application. Moreover, the request was for the development to be reduced by 100,000 square feet, which would 
effectively downzone the property and reduce our group's ability to deliver the affordable housing. 

7. Members ofthe ORA have communicated to us and have confirmed to Council by way of their June 25, 2019 letter 
regarding the inclusionary housing policy, that "affordable housing is not an amenity". Our view is consistent with 
Council's direction that affordable housing is one of the most pressing amenities needed in the City today. The 
description of 130 real affordable homes (25% of all anticipated residential dwellings) as 'some' affordable 
housing is not a fair or accurate characterization. Given the DRA's position on the affordable housing and their 
lack of acknowledgement of the public plaza and enhanced public realm provided by this application, we have 
been challenged to come to an understanding that this application provides substantial amenities and public 
benefits that offer a compelling rationale for the consideration of an OCP amendment. 

Over the last two and a half years, we have undertaken extensive community consultation, soliciting feedback through 
more than 75+ meetings with a variety of stakeholders, including residential and commercial neighbors and other 
members of the community. Seven of these meetings were with the Downtown Residents Association Land Use 
Committee or its members. We have listened carefully and responded to feedback from all stakeholders throughout our 
application process. We have worked diligently to ensure this application meets the broad objectives of the Official 
Community Plan, with the proposed density being the only area of technical inconsistency (and as a result of pre-existing 
zoning). 

Sincerely, 

David Jawl 
Director 
Jawl Residential 

This email may contain confidential information and is intended only for the intended recipient(s). If you are not an intended 
recipient, please delete this email and notify us immediately. Any unauthorized use or disclosure is prohibited. 
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Pamela Martin 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

Victoria Mayor and Council 
October 23, 2019 2:27 PM 
Public Hearings 
FW: Johnson St/ Cook St Land 

From: Romeo's < . > 
Sent: October 23, 2019 2:01 PM 
To: Victoria Mayor and Council <mayorandcouncil@victoria.ca> 
Subject: Johnson St/ Cook St Land 

Mayor Helps, 

Re: Johnson Street/ Cook St Land 

I am in full support of this development. 

Specifically, I am in support of the density that is being applied for, as it is badly needed in the area to ensure that there 
is appropriate housing stock available to all individuals. As a manager of a restaurant that struggles to find staff 
specifically due to a lack of affordable housing options, I strongly support the construction of housing that would be 
located above the firehall. 

Thank you, 

Yiannis Mavrikos 
Manager/Owner- Romeo's Restaurants 

Romeo's 
1703 Blanshard Street 
Victoria, BC V8W 2J8 



Pamela Martin 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

Victoria Mayor and Council 
October 23, 2019 12:58 PM 
Public Hearings 
FW: Johnson/Cook/Yates - development 

-----Original Message----- 
From: Karen Tougas < > 
Sent: October 23, 2019 12:58 PM 
To: Victoria Mayor and Council <mayorandcouncil@victoria.ca> 
Subject: Johnson/Cook/Yates - development 

To whom it may concern: 

I have read the proposal & am supportive of: the overall plan, the affordable housing and the fire hall. 

I am an active, retired (RN) senior living on Foul Bay Rd. (V8S4H4) 

I encourage council to support this application. 

Thank you, 
Karen Tougas 

Sent from karen's iPhone 



Pamela Martin 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

Victoria Mayor and Council 
October 24, 2019 2:40 PM 
Public Hearings 
FW: Johnson/Cook/Yates Project 

From: Atarah Humphreys < _ > 
Sent: October 24, 2019 1:59 PM 
To: Victoria Mayor and Council <mayorandcouncil@victoria.ca> 
Subject: Johnson/Cook/Yates Project 

Dear Mayor and Council, 

I am writing to express my support for the project at Johnson/Cook/Yates which will be 
reviewed at the meeting tonights. I work downtown and live in Esquimalt, and regularly 
frequent the downtown area for pleasure and business. I feel that this proposal offers a 
great use of the space in that it provides a much needed fire hall, affordable housing and 
has considered public spaces and welcoming entrances while offering the density that is 
required to support our growing community. Jawl Residential always does nice, tasteful and 
community oriented projects and I hope that this proposal will be supported by the Mayor 
and Council. 

If you have any questions, you are welcome to contact me at my email or cell  

Atarah Humphreys 



Pamela Martin 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

Victoria Mayor and Council 
October 23, 2019 2:29 PM 
Public Hearings 
FW: Letter of support for new Victoria No.1 Fire Hall & affordable housing 

From: Ria Mavrikos  
Sent: October 23, 2019 2:28 PM 
To: Victoria Mayor and Council <mayorandcouncil@victoria.ca> 
Subject: Letter of support for new Victoria No.1 Fire Hall & affordable housing 

Dear Mayor and Council, 
I am writing to provide my support to the application for the new Firehall #1 located at 1025 Johnson Street. I believe 
that this project will be a great improvement to what currently exists as the Mazda dealership. In addition, the 
affordable housing aspect is drastically needed in the city of Victoria. The building itself has been well designed and the 
future phases and density are well thought out and very appropriate for this location. 

Thank you, 
Ria Mavrikos 
1306-83 Saghalie Rd. 



Pamela Martin 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

Victoria Mayor and Council 
October 24, 2019 9:05 AM 
Public Hearings 
FW: New fire hall development (Johnson I Cook I Yates) 

From: Eric Swanson < i > 
Sent: October 23, 2019 5:20 PM 
To: Victoria Mayor and Council <mayorandcouncil@victoria.ca> 
Subject: New fire hall development (Johnson I Cook I Yates) 

Hi Mayor and Council, 

I won't be able to attend the public hearing on the fire hall development, tomorrow, but am writing to express 
Generation Squeeze's quick support for it on the following grounds: 

• The partnership with Pacifica Housing 
• The fact that the rents in the affordable units are proposed to be geared to income (easier to comprehend the 

social value as compared to% below market) 
• The number of affordable units on offer is large! 
• In addition to the obvious benefit of a purpose-built emergency services center 

I hear there is some continuing concern about whether or not some portion of the affordable housing "amenity" should 
instead go to parks/green space. 

We echo the general concern that as we add density to downtown, we need to work even harder to ensure access to 
well-designed, connected green spaces for the people living in the neighbourhood, including those who cannot hope to 
afford a yard of their own in other neighbourhoods. 

But we hope that, e.g. via a separately funded and continually improved Parks Master Plan and other applicable 
comprehensive strategies, we can have both. 

All the best, 

Eric 

Eric Swanson 
Co-Executive Director, Generation Squeeze 
e: .  



Pamela Martin 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

Victoria Mayor and Council 
October 23, 2019 3:38 PM 
Public Hearings 
FW: Support for 1025 Johnson St 

From: Derek Townsend < > 
Sent: October 23, 2019 3:27 PM 
To: Victoria Mayor and Council <mayorandcouncil@victoria.ca> 
Subject: Support for 1025 Johnson St 

Mayor Helps and Council, 

I have finally had a chance to review the application for the development proposal at 1025 Johnson Street, and I am 
greatly in favor of this application being approved at the council meeting on October 24th. 

This application seems to address many important goals that the City has laid out. The contribution of 130 affordable 
rental homes, in partnership with Pacific Housing, is immense. This provides much needed rental stock to the City's 
supply. As well, the fixed price nature of the Firehall is a very important matter for City taxpayers as it eliminates the risk 
that has troubled past capital projects that the City has taken on. 

I believe that the entire site proposal is a massive improvement to the current use on the property, and I fully support 
the proposal being approved. 

Cheers, 

Derek Townsend 
#1 -1177 Esquimalt Road 



Pamela Martin 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Cc: 
Subject: 

David Jawl < i > 
October 24, 2019 1 :54 PM 
Victoria Mayor and Council; Legislative Services email; Public Hearings 
Elizabeth Jawl; Mike Jawl; Elizabeth Jawl 
Johnson I Cook I Yates - Response to Late DRA October 22nd Letter 

Dear Mayor and Council, 

We are writing to you at this late hour because we feel compelled to respond to the inaccuracies and 
mischaracterizations contained in the above referenced letter, received the day prior to the scheduled public hearing. 

As an overarching comment, we strongly disagree with the suggestion that City staff has acted in an unethical manner or 
a manner which manipulates City policy to the benefit of the property owner. The City has very competent planning staff 
with the requisite experience and training to interpret and apply City policy. In our experience, they do so consistently 
across applications and engage experts, including lawyers and land economists, to provide additional advice where 
required. 

Council and the public should be aware of the following information and context: 

1. 43% of the subject site is Zoned R-48, not 1/3. This fact has been communicated to the DRA on numerous 
occasions and is readily available through the application materials and other publicly available information. 

2. The DRA's position on the application of the R-48 Zone is new and unique to this development. The two most 
recent examples of development on lands zoned R-48 Zone, being Chard's Yates on Yates, and Cox Development's 
989 Johnson both achieved densities significantly in excess of those directed by the OCP and received letters of 
support from the DRA. The assertion that densities in excess of the OCP maximums cannot be achieved within 
the confines of the existing zoning and policy is not correct and this fact has been confirmed by our professional 
architect team and City staff. The interpretation of the R48 zone in this application was consistent with the 
interpretation of the zone in both those prior applications. 

3. This application is not proposing a density transfer between unrelated properties. We own all the lands and they 
are all connected to each other. Furthermore, the OCP encourages the logical assembly of development sites 
that enable the best realization of permitted development potential for the area. This approach is not 
unprecedented, as density has been distributed in connection with other comprehensive development 
applications in the City (Hudson Place, Dockside and Capital Park). Lastly, the approval of this distribution is at 
Council's discretion. 

4. The assertion that the density proposed by this application was "locked in" is false. This has been communicated 
to the DRA on multiple occasions by both our group and the City. This is clear on the face of the Purchase and 
Sale Agreement obtained by the DRA which clearly states that the approval of any zoning bylaws are entirely 
within the City's discretion and that the Purchase and Sale Agreement does not obligate the City to approve the 
zoning. This application has followed typical rezoning procedures, and we have worked very hard to put forward 
an application that we feel is supportable without consideration of the public safety building. 

5. The presentation of a shadow analysis is not a requirement of a CALUC meeting, however, it was included in the 
application materials that are readily available to the DRA. Additionally, we have held over 6 meetings with the 
Residents Association, two of which occurred at our architect's office and at any time they could have requested 
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clarification or additional information and we would have provided a more in depth analysis. We also conducted 
a wind analysis which was requested by a community member. That report is included in your package. 

6. During our pre-application community consultation process, the request for a reduction in density only came from 
the DRA Land Use Committee members. That request was not supported with any sound rationale as to how it 
would improve the development, and as such, a reduction in density has not been accommodated in our 
application. Moreover, the request was for the development to be reduced by 100,000 square feet, which would 
effectively down zone the property and reduce our group's ability to deliver the affordable housing. 

7. Members of the DRA have communicated to us and have confirmed to Council by way of their June 25, 2019 letter 
regarding the inclusionary housing policy, that "affordable housing is not an amenity". Our view is consistent with 
Council's direction that affordable housing is one of the most pressing amenities needed in the City today. The 
description of 130 real affordable homes (25% of all anticipated residential dwellings) as 'some' affordable 
housing is not a fair or accurate characterization. Given the DRA's position on the affordable housing and their 
lack of acknowledgement of the public plaza and enhanced public realm provided by this application, we have 
been challenged to come to an understanding that this application provides substantial amenities and public 
benefits that offer a compelling rationale for the consideration of an OCP amendment. 

Over the last two and a half years, we have undertaken extensive community consultation, soliciting feedback through 
more than 75+ meetings with a variety of stakeholders, including residential and commercial neighbors and other 
members of the community. Seven of these meetings were with the Downtown Residents Association Land Use 
Committee or its members. We have listened carefully and responded to feedback from all stakeholders throughout our 
application process. We have worked diligently to ensure this application meets the broad objectives of the Official 
Community Plan, with the proposed density being the only area of technical inconsistency (and as a result of pre-existing 
zoning). 

Sincerely, 

David Jawl 
Director 
Jawl Residential 

This email may contain confidential information and is intended only for the intended recipient(s). If you are not an intended 
recipient, please delete this email and notify us immediately. Any unauthorized use or disclosure is prohibited. 
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LEGISLATIVE ASSEMBLY 
of BRITJSH COLUMBIA 

Rob Fleming, MLA 
Victoria - Swan Lake 

October 23, 2019 

Victoria Mayor and Council 
1 Centennial Square 
Victoria, BC VSW 1P6 

To the Mayor and Council of Victoria: 

I am writing today to express my continued support for the Pacifica Housing Affordable Project Development 
Plan for 1025 Johnson Street. Affordable housing continues to be needed in the City of Victoria and the combined 
homeless crisis and 0.6% vacancy rate needs creative solutions. Pacifica Housing wishes to be a part of the 
solution and increase the amount of available affordable housing in Victoria. 

Pacifica Housing has been a provider of supporled, subsidized, market and near market housing in Victoria for 
over 30 years. They currently house more than 2000 people. Many constituents in the Victoria-Swan Lake riding 
depend on Pacifica Housing to help them reach their full potential without being held back by the current housing 
market. 

The Johnson Street project will not only increase the housing available in Victoria, but will also be well situated 
in its location allowing residents to easily walk to various amenities. One hundred and thirty additional units of 
housing will give families with low to moderate incomes stability and have a firmer foundation to reach their full 
potential upon. 

Pacifica Housing has shown their commitment to providing affordable housing through Vancouver Island and 
support services to vulnerable sectors of the community. Thank you for giving their project proposal serious 
consideration. 

Sincerely, 

Rob Fleming, MLA 
Victoria-Swan Lake 

Victoria - Swan Lake Constituency Office 
I 020 Hillside Ave 
Victoria, B.C. V8T 2A3 
T  

. . .  

Legislative Office 
Room 124, Parliament Buildings 
Victoria, B.C. VBV 1X4 

T  



getheoryGt 
T N E S S 
#2 1010Yates Street 

Victoria, BC V8W 3M6 
.  

October 23, 2019 

VIA email: mayorandcouncil@cityofvictoria.ca / publichearings@victoria.ca 

Mayor Lisa Helps and 
Victoria City Council 
City of Victoria 
1 Centennial Square 
Victoria, BC 
V8w 1P6 

Dear Mayor Helps and City Councilors, 

Please accept this letter showing my support for the Johnson Cook Yates proposed development 
by Jawl Residential. 

As a business owner and neighbour in the Harris Green neighbourhood I believe this project will 
have a very positive impact on the community. Combining mixed use residential while 
integrating emergency services and high quality affordable housing is a unique and innovative 
use of the location. 

Heath Gabrysh 



Pamela Martin 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

Patricia Hultman < l > 
October 24, 2019 1 :58 PM 
Public Hearings 
Official Community Plan Bylaw 2012 Amendment Bylaw no 31 no 19-032. Meeting on 
October 24, 2019 

Dear Mayor and Council 

We are writing to express our objection to the proposed building of 4 towers on the Mazda property bordered by Johnson 
Street, Cook Street and Yates Street for the following reasons. 

* it has been stated that the 4 towers will be built separately so that each building would be a minimum of 2 years to 
complete for a minimum of 8 years AFTER the fireball has been built. But recent tags on Citified states 8-10 years 

* all three of these streets are major traffic corridors in Victoria 

* the proposed project at Harris Chrysler by Starlight Developers have proposed 4 towers at Yates, Cook, and View 
Street to be completed in 2 years. 

* how will the fire department respond to emergencies when these traffic corridors are compromised for years 

* we are opposed to institutional uses being allowed, it should only be zoned to allow the firehall 

* I believe that the need to find a new location for the firehall has compromised council and planning departments 
objectivity in reviewing this proposal Would any one of you agree to your neighborhood being hostage to 8 to 10 years 
of construction? Would you agree to this beside your home? 

We respectfully ask that you require this Developer to commit to completing the whole project of condos in 2 years or split 
the project and only do the development for the fire hall, if they are unable to fulfill this segment of the proposal. 

Sincerely 
David and Patricia Hultman 

Sent from my iPad 



Pamela Martin 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

Paul Harker < > 
October 23, 2019 3:20 PM 
Public Hearings 
Public parking in 1025-1031 Johnson St. Redevelopment 

Hello, 

I am concerned about the loss of the public parking area on Johnson as part of this project. This seems to be a common 
aspect of new developments in this part of the city and will ultimately be a real problem for people who need to drive to 
medical appointments or to go to retail businesses in the Cook/Fort Street area. I hope this concern will be taken into 
account in this large redevelopment. 

Thank you 

Paul Harker 

737 Humboldt Street 
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October 21, 2019 

City of Victoria 
1 Centennial Square 
Victoria BC 
V8W 1P6 

RE: Letter of Support for Pacifica Housing - Johnson Street Fire Hall Housing 

To Mayor and Council, 

I'm writing on behalf of the Burnside Gorge Community Association (BGCA) in support of 
Pacifica Housing's Johnson Street Fire Hall Housing. 

BGCA's Homeless Family Outreach program is the only program in the region that is 
solely dedicated to family homelessness. Homeless Family Outreach provides direct 
service delivery to more than 300 families in housing crisis each year in the Greater 
Victoria area and provides information and referral services to another 400 families. 
Almost all of the families we work with are in crisis, be it housing, financial or relational 
such as domestic violence. 

At the present moment there is a severe shortage of safe, affordable, and appropriate 
housing for families coming out of transitional housing (BGCA shelter units, Transition 
Houses, motels) and who are ready to move into permanent housing. The proposal put 
forward by Pacifica helps to fill some of those gaps. They are committed to creating safe 
and stable homes for our communities' most vulnerable families. Pacifica is a valued 
community partner to BGCA in supporting families facing multiple barriers and we look 
forward to partnering with them on this exciting project. 

Sincerely, 

/ ' L,. P ·(< ,. .._ ct. t.o/ ~ • , I 
I 

Suzanne Cole 
Executive Director 
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Victoria City Center Motels Ltd. 

611 Courtney Street 

Victoria, BC V8W 1 W8 

October 24, 2019 

Lisa Helps and Council 

City Of Victoria 
1 Centennial Square 

Victoria BC VSW 1P6 

RE: Support for 1025 Johnson Street Rezoning Application 

Dear Lisa Helps and Council: 

As the owner of a commercial building in the downtown area, I would like to provide my support for 
the rezoning application of 1025 Johnson Street. We have been fortunate to have had a long term 
renter in our building, the success of our Tenant's business is directly related to, access for housing 
for their staff and patrons living in the downtown area. By increasing the density, to allow for a 
mixed residential and commercial complex into the downtown area, will be instrumental in 
maintaining the vitality and culture for downtown Victoria, as well as providing the additional 
housing options for people who work in the downtown area. 

Should you require any further information, please do not hesitate to contact me ( ) 

Sincerely, 

Johanna Ward 

Victoria City Center Motels Ltd. 




